Monthly Blizzard



Published courtesy of the Randolph Foundation

Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen: Town Hall phone: 466-5771; Town Hall hours: Monday through Friday 8:30 AM – 12:30 PM Email: selectmen@randolph.nh.gov Town Web Site: www.randolph.nh.gov

Recurring events listed below. Please check specific days for any changes (holidays, closing, etc.)

Library hours; FMI- 466-5408 – Yvonne Jenkins, Librarian

Mountain View: Next Issue -contributions deadline November 15th. FMI Lucy Sandin@gmail.com

Recycling: 1st Saturday of the month; all recyclables must be sorted and at the roadside by 7am

Selectmen's Office Hours: 8:30am to 12:30pm Monday – Friday, Selectmen Meetings; 2nd and 4th Mondays 7pm

Town Clerk Hours: Mondays 9 – 11AM and Wednesdays 7-9PM

Trash Collection: Tuesday mornings; all trash must be bagged and at roadside by 7am; please use cans & do not put out night before.

We Welcome Lucy Sandin as the NEW Editor of the Mountain View

- ➤ If anyone is having trouble with transportation, getting groceries or pharmacy items needed, call and a volunteer will help them. Kathleen Kelley <u>kukelley@me.com</u> 603-723-9734
- ➤ The Randolph Public Library is officially closed to the public. We will be offering curbside service, 603-466-5408 and our online resources are available 24/7. Closed October 12th.
- > Town Clerk is open for business as usual but will also do business by mail. Absentee ballots hopefully will be ready in early October. Closed October 12th. No curbside PU.
- The town will do its best to support self-quarantined individuals. For help, further information or advice, please call the Town office at 603-466-5771 between 8:30 AM 12:30 PM
 Individuals who become ill and feel they may need medical attention should first CALL (not visit) the Gorham office of Coos County Health Services (466-2741), or Androscoggin Valley Hospital in Berlin (752-2200). After hours, call 211, the State emergency COVID information service. We will get through these difficult and disruptive days together. Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. Please contact me through the Town office with any questions or concerns: John McDowell, Health Officer
- ➤ The general election will be held on Tuesday, November 3rd. We again encourage you to vote absentee. We have spoken to the folks at the Gorham Post Office who have assured us that election mail is kept in their office and treated as high priority. The turnaround time of a ballot placed in your mailbox to the Town Hall should not be longer than two days. Nevertheless, you should plan to vote as early as possible.

If you have not already filled out and returned the request for an absentee ballot for the general election, please do so soon. If you did not receive the request form, or have mislaid it, please call the Town Office (at 466-5771) and let us know that you need to have one sent to you.

Ballots will be sent out to all those requesting them as soon as the Town receives them from the State, which should be early October at the latest. That should provide ample time to put your ballot in the mail in order for it to reach the Town Hall, and be counted on Election Day. If you are concerned about mail collection, you can go to the Gorham Post Office and either use its drop box, or watch your ballot letter stamped. In unusual cases, you can contact the Anne Kenison, the Town Clerk, and arrange to have your ballot handed to her in person. David Willcox, Town Moderator

October				2020		
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday 1	Friday 2	Saturday 3
				Planning Board ZOOM meeting 7pm		RECYCLING
4	5	6	7	8	9	10
	Town Clerk 9am-11am Vol Fire Meeting 6:30pm	TRASH Pickup	Town Clerk 7-9pm Town Forest Commission 7pn	n		
11	12	13	14	15	16	17
	No Town Clerk No Curbside PU Selectmen Meeting 7pm	TRASH Pickup	Town Clerk 7-9pm			
18	19	20	21	22	23	24
	Town Clerk 9am-11am	TRASH Pickup GRS School Board Meeting GMS Cafeteria 6:30PM	Town Clerk 7-9pm			
25	26	27	28	29	30	31
	Town Clerk 9am-11am Selectmen	TRASH Pickup	Town Clerk 7-9pm			HATTON

Blizzard – Contact – Linda Dupont at 603-723-3907 or <u>linda.dupont90@yahoo.com</u>
The next BLIZZARD will be available November 2020

Monthly Blizzard Randolph Foundation PO Box 283 Gorham, NH 03581

Meeting 7pm

